
Dear [insert your MLA’s name]: 
Re: Lengthy Waitlist for Deep Brain Stimulation Surgery in BC Causes Parkinson’s Patients Undue Suffering
I am writing to ask for your support in increasing access to Deep Brain Stimulation (DBS) for British Columbians with advanced Parkinson’s disease by reducing the five-year waitlist.
DBS is a surgical procedure used to treat a variety of disabling neurological symptoms—most commonly it is used to treat the debilitating symptoms of Parkinson’s disease (PD) such as tremor, rigidity, stiffness, slowed movement and walking problems.

Parkinson’s disease is a progressive neurological disorder that can be treated surgically only within a certain time period.  A lost year of benefit may be devastating for a patient, condemning them to a life of disability with flailing limbs, debilitating tremors, and/or the inability to move, work or lead a normal life.
The Ministry of Health and Vancouver Coastal Health Authority increased the number of DBS surgeries in 2019. However, there are still many patients, some of whom have been waiting for up to five years to access this life changing surgery. As Parkinson’s is a progressive disease, some of these people may no longer be eligible. This is unacceptable.

Dr. Christopher Honey, remains the sole neurosurgeon in BC. Although once on the surgical list, the wait can be as short as six months, an additional trained surgeon is essential as the waitlist to see Dr. Honey for initial assessment is currently up to four years.
Across Canada, there is at least one functional neurosurgeon for every two million people – except in BC, where it is one for every five million people. In comparison, Saskatchewan with a much smaller population of 1.174 million people has virtually no wait list with three qualified neurosurgeons; and Alberta, again with a smaller population than BC, has a waitlist of six months with two qualified neurosurgeons.

In a February 5, 2019 press release, the Honourable Adrian Dix, Minister of Health, indicated “the program is also recruiting an additional qualified neurosurgeon with sufficient experience in primary insertions, while using a team of other neurosurgeons to support less specialized battery replacements for DBS as part of realizing new surgical targets.” https://news.gov.bc.ca/releases/2019HLTH0029-000159
Although we are encouraged by the resources allocated to DBS for doubling the number of surgeries in 2019, the hiring of a second neurosurgeon is yet to happen and is essential to reducing the waitlist. Our community has waited three years. Although we understood that the hiring process might take some time, as this is a specialized skill, this is extremely long.
As the number of British Columbians with advanced Parkinson’s disease is increasing, we ask for your prompt support to take action to secure a second trained neurosurgeon. 
Please urge the BC Minister of Health to move forward on the Premier’s expectation that he will “reduce wait times and implement province-wide co-ordination to manage and actively monitor waitlists” to provide more timely access to DBS and give people their lives back. 

We encourage you to read more about this situation on Parkinson Society British Columbia’s (PSBC) website at www.parkinson.bc.ca/DBS. Several videos on the website demonstrate the remarkable life-changing relief provided to two patients who have received DBS. 

[insert your personal situation if you are waiting for DBS or know of someone who is]
Sincerely,

[insert your name]
cc: 
Hon. Adrian Dix, Minister of Health, British Columbia, hlth.minister@gov.bc.ca
Stephen Brown, Deputy Minister of Health, hlth.dmoffice@gov.bc.ca  
Jean Blake, CEO, Parkinson Society British Columbia, jblake@parkinson.bc.ca
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